



TOLEDO, OHIO 43606

## June Newsletter

Hi. Everyone:

It's RIDING season!! Boy, am I enjoying it. I've been up and down State Route 105 to Woodville three times in the past two days. Damn, that's fun! Can anybody out there name a better local road than 105 from BG to Oak Harbor? Let's hear from you.

May Meeting: We had 22 members and 4 guests present. Our current balance is \$1472.56. Dave Keil has sold his bike and will let his membership lapse. Cook was elected the new VP (and keeper of club goodies). The rest of the meeting was spent on rally details.

Banquet: We have to plan now for our XMAS banquet (really:). If you have any suggestions, bring them (along with details, prices, etc.) to the June meeting.

Sunday Breakfast: We are now meeting at 10am at Star & Lil's on route 51 in Genoa, across from Shamrock Cycles. There were about 20 people there last Sunday. The food is pretty good, the prices are OK, and it's a good excuse for a ride.

For Sale: Rack Factory rack, with attached backrest (\$20). Contact Ray Williams.

Wanted: Rear end for a /5 for T. Fuchs.

New Dealer: What about the new dealer in Oregon? Anyone have any info?

Poker Run: Morgans & Thompsons won half-and-half at Traveler's Poker Run last week:

Rally Impressions: As far as we're concerned, this was the best rally we've ever had--and we're quoting a lot of people who were there. The campground was well prepared, with good facilities, showers, shade, etc. Using the assembly hall really added a lot to the rally--made socializing, eating, and drinking much nicer.

Registration went pretty smoothly, except for those few cheapskates who insisted they could only afford to pay the \$1 visitors' fee--then joined every field event we had (some of them got more than \$1 worth of hotdog and mustard!). The food set-up was really outstanding. The food was excellent and nicely done, though a little short on salad (the chef said he never saw a group chow down on salads like that!). We went through 100 chickens and 193 pounds of ribs. The popcorn (20 pounds) went like the proverbial hot-cakes. Good idea, Dale:

The field events came off very well. Gayle almost got run over, but she didn't make any noise. The weiner bite was pretty suggestive (at least to Huntz). As for the egg-toss, did Huntz really sneak in a hard-boiled egg? Almost everyone won a door prize later in the evening, it seemed. The Disco set-up proved popular with some fans, too loud for some, and of no interest to others. So what's new?

It was great to see so many former Toledo members at the rally. By the way, isn't it amazing that Jan Linder's 650 BMW still has only 42 miles on it after 23 different test rides?





TOLEDO, OHIO 43606 June, page 2

Finally, to whomever prayed for the great weather we had, thanks! Also, all of you who contributed time and energy to make this rally great (you know who you are), the whole club joins us in saying, "Thanks, you're real people."

## Rally Statistics:

	Total <u>income</u> Registrations Beer	Pre-reg Door reg	\$3248. 384. 2327. (approx. 200 people) 554.15
was a reconstructed all places and the construction of the constru	Expenses	Caterer KOA Hall Disco	\$ 787.50 652. 175. 225.
		Plaques, mugs Beer & pop Popcorn, butter	187. 400-plus (approx.) ?

Next meeting: Our next meeting will be Tuesday, June 12, at 8pm at Woodland Estates Mobile Home Park, 28180 Oregon Road. See you there:

Your Beastie Newsletter Duo,

Many & Ragel